WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 21 JANUARY 2013, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                            MINUTES
                                                                                  ACTION
Present: 
Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr C Barker-Wyatt; Mr S Barr; Mrs J Byford [for part]; 

Cllr J Collins; Mr P Langham; Mr R Matters; Cllr M May; Miss S Newson; Mr P Rayner; 

Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Mr D Elliott; Cllr E Evans; Mr J Miles-Hobbs; Dr H Osborn.
Also present: Cllr R Gamble [WC][for part]; P Baxter(Clerk).
12/13/001 Minutes of the last meeting

                     The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
12/13/002 Chairman’s Announcements


The Chairman advised that, having made enquiries, access to Hedges House for prospective tenants was by application through the ‘Homes for Wiltshire’ process.


The Chairman also reported that the Government had just announced that up to 25% of the Community Infrastructure Levy raised from developers by the local authority would be returned to the parish council for the area in which that development took place, provided a Neighbourhood Plan was in place. A much reduced percentage would be paid to those without a Plan. 

In response to enquiries made to Wiltshire Council it has been confirmed that this parish will benefit from the ‘Wiltshire Online’ broadband improvement programme, but whether that is for Superfast Broadband or ordinary Broadband remains to be determined.
12/13/003 Revised Draft Brief


Mr Thorne introduced v2 of the Draft Brief for the Steering Group, intended as its primary governance document should approval be given by the Parish Council to proceed. The variations from the original were highlighted, with emphasis on young and elderly residents, the local economy and our countryside environment. There are now 5 proposed objectives, each supported by a Sub-Group structure.

With further alterations to include reference to the promotion of access to rail travel, and the provision of community transport schemes, the Brief was agreed by the Group. It was clarified that this document would not itself form part of the publicised consultation material, but that it was an essential part of the governance of the Plan development programme, and would be placed in the public domain for reference in due course.


After consideration of the medium and longer term resourcing issues, it was proposed by the Chairman that the Brief, revised to v3 as above, be put to the Parish Council with a recommendation for approval, and that the Parish Council formally applies to Wiltshire Council for recognition of the parish boundary to be the ‘neighbourhood area’ for the purposes of making a Neighbourhood Plan. That application will state the reasons for the recommendation and include a map of the proposed area. All agreed.
12/13/004  Resources

The interests and skills of the attending Group members were set out against the sub-groups:


Cllr Gamble – Environment, overall co-ordination;

Mr Barker-Wyatt – Broadband

Mr May – Village Hall, Environment;


Mr Rayner – Village Hall, Photography, Development, Community facilities;


Mr Langham – Economy, Transport;


Miss Newson – Transport, Consultation surveys, Village Hall;


Mrs Byford – Development, Community facilities;


Mr Barr – Transport;


Mr Matters – Transport, Environment, Broadband;

Mr Thorne – Development.


Further clarification will be sought on the resources required to support the current proposals for the redevelopment of the Village Hall, and those for the consideration of the wider provision of community facilities.


The Chairman explained the Environment Assessment component, and its linkage to the overall Plan composition. This was recognised as potentially requiring significant resources to execute. The Clerk reported on current and planned financial provision, and the potential for further budgeting in year 2014/15.

Communications and consultation were noted as requiring careful attention. A Consultation plan, linked to the Parish Council framework policy, will be required, as well as communications distributed across the community. Mrs Byford agreed to assist with access to schools mailing lists and newsletters.


The Chairman undertook to establish from those interested parties not present at this meeting whether they would wish to join the Steering Group and/or lead Sub-Groups. 
12/13/005 Next Steps

The Chairman summarised the way ahead for this group, assuming the Parish Council accepted the recommendation to proceed. Leadership of the Sub-Groups was agreed as:


Mr Miles-Hobbs – Environment;


Mr May – Community facilities;


Mr Barr – Transport;


Development and Economy Sub Groups to be determined.


The Core Group will comprise Cllr Gamble as overall Co-ordinator, Mr Thorne as Advisor and Programme Manager and Cllr May as Programme co-ordinator.

12/13/006 Date of next meeting


To be confirmed, with attendance of at least one representative of each Sub Group as a preferred minimum to proceed.
                                                   Signed……………………………………………..……………. (Chairman) 
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